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In conjunction with the Zoning Map Amendment, New Directions also wishes to apply for the 
following: 

Variances: NDHC requests several variances, primarily to allow for a contextual siting of the 
proposed new senior living apartment building. 

• To allow for the proposed structure to be located closer to the road than the existing
structure on the Columbia Street side. This variance is not out of context with the
neighborhood and allows for adequate placement of the building on Duncan without
modifying the actual senior living unit design to reduce the footprint design.

• To allow for the proposed structure to be setback further from the road than the existing
structure on the Duncan Street side. This requested setback will allow for compliant ADA
accessibility into the units from the Duncan Street ingress/egress. This setback distance
was also approved in the 2019 Category 3 approval of the senior living facility.

• To omit the private yard area required for residential uses in a Traditional Form District on
both lots. In that the proposed senior living units are becoming a part of the existing
Roosevelt Square development, the site layout and development is accomplishing a
similar intent that private areas accomplish and open space areas are available for all
residents of the new development and Roosevelt Square.

Conclusion 

The Project complies in all aspects with both the Comprehensive Plan 2040 as well as all of the 
requirements of the OR-2 Zoning Classification and the Traditional Neighborhood Form District, 
except for a slight increase in the additional density needed to construct the additional senior 
units. 

New Directions believes such a minimal increase in density for this project is greatly offset by the 
benefit that these senior affordable housing units can have to the overall neighborhood, especially 
given the critical shortage of affordable housing in Louisville, especially for low-to-moderate 
income seniors. 

The current C-1 zoning designation, while allowing for residential, is not currently applicable or in 
context with the current neighborhood environment, nor does the C-1 zoning district support the 
need to maximize the residential development of the infill property, an Objective of the 
Comprehensive Plan 2040. The OR-2 zoning district is more appropriate in that housing is a 
primary focus of the district, allows for a compatible infill density in context with the neighborhood 
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